OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

OCT 03 2017

To the Members of the California State Assembly:
I am returning Assembly Bill 79 without my signature.

This bill would require the State Air Resources Board to update the inputs or
methodology for calculating greenhouse gas emissions of unspecified energy sources.

This bill is unnecessary and interferes with the implementation of existing law passed just
last year that requires the California Energy Commission, in consultation with the State
Air Resources Board, to adopt a methodology for the calculation of greenhouse gas
emissions intensity for all electricity purchases.

Sincerely,
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